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Question: 
Senator SMITH: Are you able to give us a snapshot of, perhaps, Prime Minister Rudd’s visits 
to Indigenous communities, Prime Minister Gillard’s visits to Indigenous communities and 
Prime Minister Abbott’s visits to Indigenous communities?  
Ms Carroll: I would not have the list of the previous Prime Ministers with me.  
Senator SMITH: Then perhaps you could take that on notice.  
Senator Scullion: Just for usefulness, you may not be aware that there were five cabinet 
ministers, three assistant ministers and two parliamentary secretaries who were also there, 
visiting outstations and those sorts of processes. We would be more than happy to include 
those details in the answer.  
Senator SMITH: It would be interesting to know the length of time, as well, that the current 
Prime Minister and previous prime ministers had spent in Indigenous communities rather 
than just visiting them. Can you tell me how much the previous government committed to its 
community cabinet program? 
Ms Carroll: I would have to take that on notice.  
Senator SMITH: I think it was close to $10.9 million, but could you take that on notice. 
Could you also detail for me what the cost was of the Yirrkala community cabinet?  
Ms Carroll: From the previous government?  
Senator SMITH: Yes.  
Ms Carroll: Again, I would have to take that on notice. 
 
Answer: 

While the Department understands that former Prime Ministers Rudd and Gillard did visit 
Indigenous communities from time to time, the Department has no records on the domestic 
travel programme, including visits to Indigenous communities, for former Prime Ministers 
Rudd or Gillard. All these travel arrangements were funded by the Department of Finance. 

1 
 

 



 

$16.990 million was allocated for the Community Cabinet program from 2007-08 to 2012-13. 

Details of the cost of the Community Cabinet meeting held at Yirrkala in July 2008 was 
provided in response to Senate Estimates question PM23 for the Supplementary Budget 
Estimates in October 2008 (copy at Attachment A).  

The Department is not aware of any former PM spending such a significant amount of time in 
one remote Indigenous community before. 
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ATTACHMENT A 
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